
2015 JR B Tier 1 Division Commissioner Report 

 The 2015 Season was very successful for our JR B Tier 1 Division. 

As most teams are getting better and the games are getting closer within there 
Divisions. 

In 2015 we played 17 Exhibition games between the North and South Divisions 
to start our year. 

There were 110 Regular Season games to be played. 

In the 2015 Playoffs we played another 23 games. 

We have 11 teams in our Jr. B Division 2015 same as last year. 

Total number of players in 2015 was up to 260 players from 245 in 2014 for the 
Tier 1 Division. 

Overall the Tier 1 Division ran well this year. 

The Schedule for the 2015 season work well as we have a lot of travel good job 
putting the Schedule together. 

Travel still needs to be discussed as per our out of Province teams in 
Saskatchewan and Manitoba. 

Teams were much better in 2015 with number of call ups required for games. 

First round of playoffs were close to see who would advance to the RMLL 
Provincial Weekend in St Albert. 

The Edmonton Warriors lost out to the Manitoba Blizzard and the Red Deer 
Rampage beat out the St Albert Crude in the North. 

In the South the Saskatchewan Swat  won over the Shamrocks and the Calgary 
Chill beat out the Calgary Mountaineers. 

That set the teams for the 2015 RMLL Provincial Weekend in St Albert Hosted by 
the Crude on the Aug long weekend. 

First game was for the North Championship between Manitoba Blizzard and the 
Red Deer Rampage with Manitoba winning 11-7  win the North Championship 



Second Game was for the South Championship between the Calgary Chill and 
the Saskatchewan Swat with the Calgary Chill 6-2 win to repeat as South 
Division 

Champions 

In the 2nd vs. 3rd game saw the Calgary Chill vs. Manitoba Blizzard with the 
Manitoba Blizzard winning 14-7  with the right to face the Saskatchewan Swat in 
the RMLL  

Championship Game 

The Saskatchewan Swat would go on and defeat the Manitoba Blizzard 13-8 to 
win there first RMLL Championship. 

The Calgary Chill will go on to The 2015 Founders Cup in Calgary as the ALA 
Champs. 

The Calgary Mountaineers will be the Host from Alberta for the 2015 Founders 
Cup. 

Would like to Thank Greg Lintz from the ALA for handing out the Medals in the 
Gold Medal Game. 

Would like to Thank the St Albert Crude for Hosting the 2015 Provincial Weekend 
a job well done. 

Next year the Provincial weekend will be in Calgary hosted by the Calgary Chill. 

Thanks 

Tony Materi 

JR B Tier 1 Commissioner 

 


